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( PRESCHOOL NEWSLETTER (
August 24, 2017
Dear Preschool Parents,
Welcome to the 2017-2018 school year! I am very excited to be your child's preschool teacher. It's exciting for me to teach my new students and to teach my returning students. :)  They are all special gifts from God. I am looking forward to a wonderful school year. 
School Arrival:  
School begins at 8:10 a.m. Students may enter the classroom at 8:00 a.m. We offer early care from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 a.m. in the kindergarten classroom. There is a cost for this service. 
Please park in the parking lot off Cordes St. and bring your child to the preschool classroom.    You need to sign your child in at the time of arrival on the sign in sheet in the entryway of the classroom. Please write DC on the sheet if your child will be staying for day care. We offer daycare from 11:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. There is a cost for this service. Children in daycare need a blanket and small pillow. It is required that these items be stored in your child’s own bag. 
School Dismissal:  
Dismissal time is at 11:00 a.m. Please come to the classroom to pick up your child. Your child needs to be signed out at dismissal on a daily basis by a parent, or anyone else picking up your child. Please send a note to school or inform me at drop off, if your child is being picked up at dismissal by someone other than their regular pick up person. 
Dress Code:  
Preschool children should be dressed in clothing that is appropriate for school. Socks and shoes must be worn at all times. Sandals are not to be worn. Shoes need to have closed toes.
Also, please send in an extra set of clothing in your child’s backpack to be used in case of an emergency. Put clothes in a bag labeled with your child’s name. The clothes will stay in your child’s backpack throughout the school year.  

Snack:  
Your child will have a snack and drink everyday. Each child will be asked to take a turn bringing in a snack to school for 14 students on M/W/F and 16 on T/TH. Please check the snack calendar for your child’s assigned snack day. Water will be provided for the children’s drink. 
Before snack, the students will be saying the sign of the cross prayer. We say, “In the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit, Amen.” Also, we say the “Bless us O Lord Prayer.”  Please practice prayers with your child.  (
Birthdays:  
On your child’s birthday (or the day closest to it) you may send in a birthday treat. 
I will try to assign your child’s snack day on their birthday or close to the day. Summer Birthdays will be celebrated throughout the year on your child's half-birthday.
Communication Folders:   
A folder is being provided for communication between home and school. All notes will be sent home in your child’s folder. Please be sure the folder is returned on the next school day with any notes or papers you send to school. I will also have a white basket by the entryway of the classroom for any notes or papers you need to give to me.  The folders will be sent home on Thursdays and Fridays.
Preschool Calendars:  
Calendars will be sent home each month to let you know about things happening in class and to let you know your child’s assigned snack day.
Show and Tell (Mystery Bags):  
I will send home a note about mystery bags. The students will get a chance to bring in an item from home to share with their classmates. 
Book Orders: 
You may order books for your child if you wish. When you order books, we earn points to get free books for the classroom. You can order the books online with our class code or give your orders to me with your payment. The code will be on the note sent home with the book orders.
Library:  

The 4 year old preschool children will visit the library every Wednesday. They will be allowed to check out one book and bring the book home. Please have your child return their library book on Mondays. A library book basket will be by the entryway of the classroom.

Please feel free to call me if you have any questions during the school year. My phone number is

616-784-0696 - Ext 138. You can also email me at asmith@holytrinitycp.org 
Please visit our Preschool website at:   htsmith.weebly.com                   

Required Paperwork:  

All of the required paperwork must be turned in ASAP (  This includes:
· Emergency Information Form - Everything on the sheet MUST be filled in!
· A copy of your child’s county issued Birth Certificate  

· Green Health Appraisal form with Dr.’s signature and proof of current up to date immunizations.  This form needs to be filled out by a medical Doctor during a physical.
· “Preschool Survey” form. 

· Day Care paper work if you wish to use this service.
· Any other office paper work sent home for you to fill out and sign. 
A Teacher's Creed:
I believe I have been called by God to teach.
I believe in children...young and old...black and white...rich and poor....each in need of learning. 
I believe in blackboards, chalk dust, textbooks, and computers for each have a part in imparting knowledge.
I believe the love I give to my students will someday be reflected in their lives. 
I believe the gift of teaching is not measured simply by marks, enrollment, or the end of the school year. 
It is in the witness I give and the fullness of the life lived by those I teach. 
I believe I have the power to lead those in need of learning to the threshold of their own minds. 
I believe in my giftedness to use each of the tools available no matter how new or old. For the light of knowledge in the eyes of another is my goal. 
I believe teaching is more than tests, diplomas, paperwork, and fundraising. 
It is the values I breathe daily into another...slowly. 
It is in the faith I share in Jesus...ever changing and growing...never ending. 
I believe my success today goes unnoticed...until those I teach and touch can stand alone and say "in my life I have learned..." 
I believe if I have taught and touched one person...in God's name...I have used my gift to me justly. And can humbly say...
I believe in teaching....  I AM A TEACHER!!  (Author: Unknown) 
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We look forward to a wonderful year. God bless you and your child as we begin this new school year together. Our goal is that your child will have fun and acquire a love for learning (
Mrs. Annmarie Smith and Mrs. Mary K Chase
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